FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting of the MARKET AND BUSINESS LIAISON 

SUB COMMITTEE held at Mountfield, Bridport on Wednesday, 19 March 2008 at 2.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Cllr:
G.J. Ackerman (Chairman)


Cllrs:

N.K. Cast

C.M. Ray


P.J. Colfox

R.J. Stoodley


Also in attendance: Cllrs: Mrs M.J. Ray, D.G. Rickard, C.D. Wild, Ray McLaren (Market Superintendent) and Steve Hibbs (Market Traders’ Federation representative).    
7.
APOLOGIES
There were no apologies.
8.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 23 October 2007, which had been previously circulated, were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

9.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr N.K. Cast declared an interest as a long term trader in the town in respect of discussions of the market.

Cllr P.J. Colfox declared an interest in respect of any discussion relating to the 
waste transfer station, which was mentioned in the presentation from the 
Chamber of Trade and Commerce.
In each case, the interest was not personal in the terms of the Code of Conduct and the issues to be discussed at this meeting. Both members were able to fully participate in the meeting.

10.
BRIDPORT CHAMBER OF TRADE AND COMMERCE

Mr Mike Harvey presented the Chamber's manifesto, ENCL: 
1881.

In discussion of the manifesto, members made the following comments on sections of the document:
General
-
there was no mention of incomes, the impact of high house prices, and further education and training needs.
Traffic 
-
the Town Council was conducting a wide ranging review of town centre traffic.

Parking 
-
the Town Council had not wished to see Asker Meadows used for parking.

-
the comments made on signage could be looked at.

-
bike parks would be looked at as part of the review of traffic in the town centre.

-
in response to comments from members on advertising the Park and Ride, the Chamber of Trade and Commerce would be happy to circulate publicity to its members. Members also asked that options to extend the service northwards should be looked at for the future.

Refuse 
-
it was noted that the Town Council did not have the power to make bye laws in respect of seagull nuisance.

Transition Towns
-
it was noted that this required a lot of planning and co-ordination and it was recommended by practitioners elsewhere that this needed a core group of people to take forward.

Other matters
Mike Harvey asked about the funding available from Sustrans for local cycle routes. It was agreed that this could be raised with the County Council.

In response to the suggestion of a car free day, it was generally agreed that this would need to be planned and that preparations could be looked at as part of the work involved in forming a core group to consider becoming a transition town.

Mr Harvey was thanked for his presentation.
11.
MARKET OPERATION

(a) Report of the Market Superintendent, ENCL. 1876:  Members considered and discussed the report. 

RESOLVED: that the Market Superintendent be thanked for his report which was noted.

(b) Stall numbers April to September 2007, ENCL: 1878. The Sub Committee 

      welcomed the information contained in the report.

It was noted that the weather forecast was not always accurate and this could have an impact on attendance.

RESOLVED: that the report be noted. 

(c) Trader attendance analysis, April 2007 to February 2008, ENCL: 1877. 

      The Sub Committee welcomed the information contained in the report.

RESOLVED: that the report be noted.

(d) Report of the Town Surveyor, ENCL: 1879. The Town Surveyor's report was discussed by members.

Members welcomed all the efforts to promote the market and in particular the increased publicity in a wide range of publications. It was suggested that the market could be advertised as part of the publicity for the Park and Ride, information included in the caravan parks and advertising could also be placed in the local parish magazines.

In discussion of market bags, it was agreed that the plastic bags should be discontinued when the current supplies had run out and that alternatives should be discussed with traders and shoppers and the outcome reported back to the next meeting.

RESOLVED: that the report be noted and it be recommended:
1)
that the Town Council agrees, that when the current supplies of biodegradable bags run out, it intends to stop ordering plastic bags for use on the market. 

(2)
prior to that time, it will consult with traders, discuss with the Markets Federation and survey market users on the following matters:

a.
whether the traders need bags or whether most shoppers are now using their own bags.

b.
if they are still needed and, noting the additional costs of reusable bags, would the traders be prepared to pay more for these bags. 

(3)
that the Town Council promotes the use of reusable bags by shoppers at the market.

(4)
that the outcome of the work under (2) above be reported to the next meeting of this Sub Committee to allow a recommendation to be made to confirm the decision to stop ordering the biodegradable bags and for the Town Council to decide whether to allocate funding to purchase new reusable bags.

12.
MARKET TRADERS
Consideration was given to the topics raised by the Chairman of the Bridport Branch of the NMTF, ENCL: 1880. 
In addition to the items in the report, Steve Hibbs had also asked about allowing people to park in spaces reserved for traders when these were not taken up by traders on a Wednesday. 

Steve Hibbs also asked about the possibility of parking by traders outside Douglas Read's in South Street, which it was said could be looked at as part of the ongoing review of traffic in the town centre. 


RESOLVED: that the following matters raised be looked at and reported back:
· the headings on the main street signs to be rearranged to highlight the market.

· the possibility of having information boards on Bucky Doo giving the history of the market.

· without increasing the number of permanent signs, to look at the possibility and need for temporary signs on market days to indicate further stalls in South Street.
· the feasibility of freeing up parking spaces not needed by traders on a Wednesday.

The meeting closed at 4:35 pm.

The next meeting of the Market and Business Liaison Sub 


Committee will be held during the Autumn of 2008. The date to be confirmed as part of the proposed calendar of meetings
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